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The Romanian delegation gives a high appreciation to the information and the forward-looking approach contained in the paper on the “Participation of private sector, civil society and other stakeholders”. We are aware that any paper can be improved and details further worked out. However, to the extent that the paper manages to open broad doors to the participation of the above-mentioned actors, it is a document that deserves full credit.  

While the participation of the civil society in the proceedings of UN bodies has acquired already a rich tradition and fairly well established practices, the participation of the private sector in WSIS should be carefully considered and developed more. 

It is essential that the private sector, which is inherently based on results oriented approach, feel from the very beginning that the WSIS process is not only an inclusive one in principle, but also a forum full of opportunities for themselves. Their interest to be associated to measures that have a global scope, their strive for a good public image, their marketing expansion seeking policies should be fully taken advantage of. 

Although the WSIS is an intergovernmental process, that prerequisite should not keeps new thinking within the limit of pre-tested patterns and inhibit attempts at really developing and incorporating new ways of interaction and mutual responsibility, provided that they are broadening the platform of common interests of participants and open avenues for a consistent and long term association of the private sector to relevant UN activities and objectives. 

From that perspective it is important that we develop a sense of ownership for the private sector in particular for the plan of action that will be adopted by the Summit. To do that, it is the opinion of the Romanian delegation, that private sector should not only be given the opportunity to participate in the debates, but also to have their views reflected in the documents adopted and, even more importantly, to see their concrete proposals incorporated in the plan of action. It is our conviction that it is precisely on that point that the Summit on the Information Society is expected to make the difference and meet the expectations.

In order to unambiguously reflect that purpose, we propose the inclusion of additional language to the chapter V.2 “Participation based on new practices”:

“The representatives of the private sector can make their own proposals to be included in the documents to be adopted by the summit, in particular in the Plan of Action. 

(Those proposals will have to be immediately taken into consideration in the process of consultations or negotiations, once there are backed by any governmental delegation)”.
The Romanian delegation believes that the first sentence should be considered sufficient for the inclusion in the drafts, as a basis for consultation and negotiation. However, if other delegations will question the legitimacy of such an approach, the second sentence should offer the solution of compromise, thus keeping an incentive for the private sector to participate in substance to the achievement of concrete results in building partnerships in the context of the Information Society.
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